
 

 

Council Meeting 

February 7, 2017 

7:00 P.M. 

 

Council Present:  Mayor Josh Acker, John Bigart III, Jaime Odell, Marvin Garding and Salinas 

Bartel.    

 

A motion was made by John seconded by Marvin to approve the January 3, 2017 minutes as read.  

All were in favor. 

 

A motion was made by John seconded by Jaime to approve the claims from check number 14990 

through 15008 totaling $14,038.72.  All were in favor.   

 

Water Sewer:  James Claxton was at the meeting.  He updated on what was happening in the 

department.  There have been some leaks in town and he is working with the owners on how to 

proceed.  He and Doug Lausch will be taking their wastewater exam on February 24th because the 

January test time was cancelled.     

 

Fire Department:  Chief Joe Calnan was not at the meeting.   

 

Sheriff Department:   Sheriff Bauer was not at the meeting.  Deputy Elliott was at the meeting.  

He updated on the department.  They had a standoff incident that lasted about twelve hours. 

 

County Planner:  Tim Read was at the meeting.  He updated on what was going on in the 

county. West Mountain Estates now has a water system and operator.  He discussed the fact that 

the Hagle property is in the 100 year flood plane.  He could get the town in the Mineral County 

Flood Plan regulations if we want to.  The town is interested in doing that. 

 

Old Business: 

 

LEPC:  George Gupton was at the meeting.  The Emergency Operations Plan was discussed.  

After discussion Jaime made a motion seconded by Salinas to accept the Emergency Operations 

Plan.  All were in favor. 

 

New Business: 

 

PEAK Tennis Court Update:  There was no one there so this is rescheduled to next month. 

 

Public Comment: 

 

A motion was made by Marvin seconded by Jaime to adjourn. 

 

Being no further business this meeting was adjourned. 

 

 

____________________________ 

Mayor 

 

Attest: 

 

____________________________                                Seal  

Clerk 



 

 

   


